MAIDEN BRADLEY WITH YARNFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Maiden Bradley Parish Council held on 

Tuesday 12th April 2011 in 

Maiden Bradley Village Hall at 7.30pm

 Present: Councillors Angus Neish, Jerry Rayner, Pamela Thomlinson, Ben Gunstone, Franck Baudrain, Karen Richardson and Unitary Councillor Fleur De Rhe Phillipe. 

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish

11/008 Election of the Chairman for the coming year 
Council resolved that Councilor Angus Neish would be the Chairman 
Proposed Councillor: Pamela Thomlinson Seconded: Councillor Ben Gunstone
11/009 Appointment of Vice Chairman for the coming year

Council resolved that Councillor Patrick Nixon would continue as Vice Chairman in his absence. Proposed Councillor: Pamela Thomlinson Councillor: Seconded Angus Neish
11/010 Chairman and Vice Chairman and Councillors to sign declarations of Office 
Councillor Angus Neish signed his Declarations of Office it was agreed that Councillor Patrick Nixon would sign his at the next Parish Council meeting
11/011 Welcome and Introductions
Chairman Councillor Angus Neish welcomed everyone to the meeting.
11/012 Declarations of Interest

Councillor Karen Richardson declared an interest in item 25 as a member on the Village Shop Committee.
11/013 Apologies for Absence

Councils resolved Councillor Patrick Nixon’s apology for absence. Council informed the Clerk that Councillor Jerry Rayner would be present later in the meeting.
11/014 Minutes of the Parish Meeting 12th April 2011
Council noted the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 12th April 2011
11/015 Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 12th April 2011
Council agreed and adopted the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 12th April 2011.
Proposed: Councillor Pamela Thomlinson   Seconded: Councillor Ben Gunstone
11/016 Public Question time
The Publican of the Somerset Arms Roy Macaskill addressed Council he informed them that he was in the process of organizing an event called “Somerfest” a weekend of music, food, etc. Friday 24th June 6.30 to 10.3pm, Sat 25th June 6.30 to 10.30pm and Sun 26th June 12 noon to 10.30pm. The Duke of Somerset had given his approval of the event. Richard and Jeff Stevens have given permission for free camping in the field behind the orchard; a marque has been purchased for a stage. A sound engineer has been arranged. 25 bands are scheduled to play 6pm to 10.30pm on the Saturday and Sunday, music would start from mid-day. This would all be in aid of Charity for Help the Hero’s a CD would also be produced of the weekend’s music. 

Roy asked permission of the Parish Council for use of the recreational ground for parking a cost for this would be made, portable toilets would be provided and all proceeds would be donated to the Parish Council with the proviso that it be used for the benefit of the inhabitants as they saw fit. 
Volunteers would also be required to help direct the car parking on the recreational ground. There is a children’s element for the weekend, activities would be put on with children in mind and a band for them. The parking would be required just for the weekend.
Council informed Roy that they were more than happy for the recreational area to be used for such an event subject to the appropriate paper work being in place. Previous events within the parish have used the recreational area.

The Clerk was instructed to email Kevin Oliver the Wiltshire Councils Event’s organisers contact details to Roy. The Clerk would also advise the Rural Police of the event and give Roy their contact details. The Chairman wished him well for the event.
11/017 To receive the Chairman's announcements
The Chairman had no announcements to make. Unitary Councillor Fleur asked the Chairman if he had any further items he wished her to comment on. The Chairman said no there were not he thanked Fleur for her attendance. Fleur then left the meeting.
11/018  Review of Parish Documentation- Standing orders etc.

 Council reviewed the below documentation and resolved the Clerks recommendations that the Complaints Policy is updated should be actioned.
Standing Orders

Financial Orders

Complaints Policy

Freedom of Information Policy

Grant Policy

Complaints Policy
11/019 Review of Assets

Council resolved the reviewed Asset list.
11/020 Banking Arrangements

Council resolved continuing the Banking Arrangements in place.
11/021 Insurance Renewal

Council discuss the renewal of the Parish Council Insurance Policy in depth and resolved to continue with Aon as it provided comprehensive cover. 
11/022 Clerks Report
The communication from the Rural Police was discussed re Shearwater Clearway. Council agreed to let the Rural Police deal with issue at present and review later in the year how this was progressing. 
Bus stop and Noticeboard

The Clerk updated Council on the Bus stop Noticeboard and the village shop noticeboard. Council resolved that the Clerk purchased a tin of Tung oil and agreed to the Clerk oiling the village shop noticeboard. The Clerk would send out the contact to K. P. Carpentry re the Bus stop noticeboard.

The Clerk would investigate new pins for the present noticeboards.  Council resolved that the Clerk could purchase them as part of the stationary budget. 
11/023 Peter Harris Principal Traffic Engineer Traffic and Network Management

Department of Neighbourhood and Planning

Council discussed the email received from Mr Peter Harris and informed the Clerk that it noted the contents and had no issues in reply.
11/024 Community Speed Watch

Council noted that the Clerk had not received any further communications from the Community Speed watch team as the person who will be dealing with the Parish Council would not be back to work till the 9th May 2011. 
Council noted that the Clerk had been approached by a two parishioners who have volunteered to be considered for the project so far. 
11/025 Parish Steward

Council discussed and compiled the following list of works required, ready for the next Parish Stewards visit. 

The weeds in Church Street and the pull in area by horse trough require attention.

Opposite number 44 Church Street the road surface is deteriorating badly scuffed.
The wood is broken on bridge it seems a car has gone through it, on the B3095 Frome end. The Clerk informed Council that she would pass on the information to the Highways Department.
Councillor Jerry Rayner joined the meeting at 8.34pm
11/026 Duke of Somerset – Back Lane

Council discussed the letter received by the Clerk regarding the removal of a short section of Hedge between the bend and Perry Farm. Mr Christopher Oliver had informed Council that he supported the proposal, as the removal of this hawthorn hedge would be the completion of work done about 25 years ago.
 The hedge was retained for reasons to do with Perry Farm which are no longer applicable. It can be seen that the shade cast by the Purple Beech Avenue is reducing the vigour of the hedge and this can only intensify. The hedge has no special nature conservation features and is not a wildlife corridor. 

Removal is a landscape matter and it can be seen that the Back Lane Avenue with mown grass would be all one feature if the hedge is removed. The removal would have positive landscape impact.  

Council resolved that it supported the removal of the Hedge; the Clerk was instructed to inform the Duke.

11/027 Planning

Relaxation of the planning rules for change of use from business to residential: Consultation Questionnaire

Council noted the Consultation but declined to comment.
11/028 Town & Country Planning Act 1990

Proposal: Erection of Poultry Building with associated feed bins and waste water collection tank, detached office/generator building, concrete apron and alterations to existing access. (Additional information – Landscape and Visual Impact Assessment received) 

Location: Bunns Lane, West Woodlands, Nr Frome.

Council instructed the Clerk to confirm that the Parish Council did not support this application and to re send a copy of the previous correspondence sent with the same issues of the traffic coming through the parish.
11/029 Wiltshire Council Local Development Framework

Council noted the consultation.
11/030 Ethical Governance Officer - Re The relationship between Wiltshire Council and Town and Parish Councils

Council discussed the letter received by the Clerk and informed the Clerk that they would like further information on the possible costs for the possible training courses that might be offered. The Clerk informed Council that she would pass on this information and the information of the course the Council already accessed.
11/031Recreational Play Area Consultation results

Council updated the Clerk on the results of the follow up on the consultation sent out to parishioners. It was agreed by Council to change its approach; The Clerk would investigate ideas for communication at the village show, A frame board display boards, etc. Charles Manse would be approached to action a free plan a subcommittee was set up of Councillor Ben Gunstone, Councillor Karen Richardson and Councillor Franck Baudrain assisted by the Clerk. The Clerk was asked to check how many children were living within the parish. A meeting would be set up with Councillors to arrange a presentation to target children in the parish at the Village Fayre. The Clerk would email out to the group to arrange a meeting date.
11/032 Grant Applications

Council discussed the letter received from the Village shop treasurer. Council resolved defer the decision and that the Clerk is directed to assist the village shop Committee to try to seek funding for a new appliance in the first instance. Council informed the Clerk that this item would be put on the next Agenda for further discussions to take place.
Councillor Karen Richardson re-joined the discussions.

The Clerk reported that she had not heard back from her correspondence to Maiden Bradley PCC re decoration of the Church – Council agreed that this item be put back on the Agenda for the next meeting.
11/033 Annual Internal Audit

The Clerk reported to Council that Mr David Hines was in receipt of the audit and the Clerk would meet with Mr David Hines when he had completed it. 
11/034 Accounts for Payment

Council resolved and approved the payments listed below:

May Wages








£ 332.50

Heat, light and wear & tear
(Shared cost x 3 parishes)

           £     6.50

K. M. Dike April 2011






£ 240.70

Mere Link Scheme Grant






£   75.00

Maiden Bradley Village Hall




           £ 300.00
Receipts

Upper Deverills Parish Council IT Usage




£    15.00
Upper Deverills Emergency Booklet Contribution


£    94.00
Clerk - Charges 







£    15.00
Lloyds Bank transfer of £100.00 to account 07052153 from 00108234

Lloyds Bank transfer of £230.00 to account 07052153 from 00108234
Council approved and signed the accounts 

11/035 Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend

Warminster Area Board Meeting 

Council noted that the next meeting would be on the 19th May 2011 at Codford Village Hall 7.00pm. Council noted that the Clerk would not be able to attend on behalf of the Council as she has a Parish Council meeting. The Clerk informed Council that she would request the Power point presentation, for information.
11/036 Facebook

Council reported back to the Clerk its findings. It was decided to put this item on hold at present.
11/037 Correspondence

Council noted the correspondence below:

Introductory letter from Wiltshire CPRE

CPRE Field Work September 2011 

Play Fair Parish & Community Newsletter SMP Playgrounds

ACB Printing leaflet

11/038 Items for the next Agenda

Review Freedom of Information Policy

Review Complaints Policy 

Review Forces March Visit
Group Oil buying feedback from Councillor Karen Richardson
Village shop Grant
PCC Grant application
11/039 Date of the next meeting
The Council agreed that the 14th June 2011 would be the date of the next Parish Council meeting. 

The meeting finished at 9.40pm
Members of Council considered the following matters in the exercise of their duties: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.

Sarah Jeffries MILCM
Parish Clerk/Responsible Finance Officer
